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BOARD OF PUBLIC WORKS AND SAFETY MEETING MINUTES       
CITY HALL CHAMBERS

THURSDAY, June 1, 2017
4:00 P.M.
Present:  Mayor Scott Long; City Attorney Randi Zimmerman and Board Members Dee Byerly and Todd Titus.

Department Heads present: Police Chief, Matt Bruss; Parks Superintendent, Adam Hall; Fire Chief Barry Stroup; Street Superintendent, Scott Richardson; Building Commissioner, John Stephens
City Council Members:  Doug Adams, Eric Schoening 
MINUTES

Todd Titus made a motion to accept the minutes.  Dee Byerly 2nd the motion.  Motion carried.

CITY CLAIMS-SEWAGE CLAIMS
Dee Byerly made a motion to approve the claims.  Todd Titus 2nd the motion.  Motion Carried

OLD BUSINESS
1.  Final Decision Ross Avenue:  The Board received the affidavit of Publication on May 9, 16, 23, 2017, attempting to determine if anyone could confirm or deny if the owner, Raul Contreras, was still alive.  Since no one came forth to state that Mr. Contreras is still living, the demolition contract bid by Earth Works on May 18, 2017 still stands.  Mayor Long made a motion to have Building Commissioner, John Stephens, proceed with demolition.  Todd Titus 2nd the motion.  Motion carried.
2.  Harold Burns returned to the Board of Works to update them on the progress he was making on the structure at 645 Washington Street.  Mr. Burns informed the Board that the house is mostly sided and he should have the exterior done in two months.  John Stephens, Building Commissioner, reported that the back still needs some work but overall what Mr. Burns has done looks great.  Todd Titus made a motion to have Mr. Burns report back to the Board of Works on Thursday, August 3.  Mayor Long 2nd the motion.  Motion carried.

NEW BUSINESS
1.   Special Event Application Midwest Eye  “Bark and Brew”.  Todd Titus questioned the location of alcohol beverages on Miami Street.  If the sale was going on outside on the street they would need to have a liquor liability on file.  If the liquor is just being sold inside then there is no issue with the application.  Todd Titus made a motion to table the event application until the location of the liquor sales was clear.  Mayor Long 2nd the motion.  Motion carried.  Bev Vanderpool will contact Midwest Eye for clarification and will report back to the board at the June 15, 2017 meeting.
2.  Special Event Application Wabash Marketplace: First Friday closing of Miami Street on August 4, 2017 and October 6, 2017.  Todd Titus made a motion to accept the application.  Dee Byerly 2nd the motion. Motion carried.
3.  Ambulance Billing:  Barry Stroup, Fire Chief, explained to the Board that the Ambulance Billing Department has entered into an agreement to use Pay.gov as an option to collect ambulance billing payments.  The site has a portal where customers can pay on line just like the Sewage Billing Office.  Mayor Long made a motion to accept the payment option.  Dee Byerly 2nd the motion.  Motion carried.  

4.  Brian Hoffman Lease Agreement– Previous lease agreement with Wabash River Outfitters, LLC.  Mr. Hoffman purchased this in its entirety.  Brian and partner, John M. Synder, signed both the previous lease agreement and the new lease agreement.   Dee Byerly made a motion to accept the agreement known as Wabash River Outfitters, doing business as Riverfront Ice Cream.  Todd Titus 2nd the motion.  Motion carried.
OTHER BUSINESS

Roxanne McCoy, Grant street is concerned about the grass at a vacant house at 101 Grant Street.  She said the grass is about 10 inches tall.  Mayor Long informed Ms. McCoy that he would have the Code Enforcement Officer look into the matter.  Ms. McCoy thanked the Board for having the grass at 81 Grant Street cut.  
QUESTIONS FROM THE AUDIENCE
REPORTS FROM DEPARTMENTS 
ADJOURN 
Todd Titus made a motion to adjourn the meeting.  Dee Byerly 2nd the motion.  Motion carried.
 NEXT MEETING

The next Board of Works meeting will be held on Thursday, June 15, 2017, at 4:00 p.m. 
________________________________________________

Scott Long     
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Member
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Dee Byerly




Member 
The City of Wabash desires to make reasonable accommodations to persons with handicaps or disabilities in order that all persons may fully participate in Public Meetings.  In that regard, if you need reasonable accommodations to attend and participate public meeting, you are requested to contact Human Resources, ADA Coordinator, Wabash City Hall, 202 South Wabash Street, Wabash, Indiana 46992, (260) 563-4171 between 8 AM and 4 PM at least 24 hours prior to the meeting.  Please indicate the accommodation requested and every reasonable effort will be made to comply with your request.
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